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Dear Mr Achterstraat, 

Review of Infrastructure Contributions 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment on the Commission’s Review of 

Infrastructure Contributions. The State Library of NSW supports measures to more 

easily facilitate infrastructure contributions for the development of new and improved 

public libraries. 

NSW public libraries are vital facilities in communities across NSW, and they have 

experienced considerable growth in usage in recent years. The latest figures compiled 

by the State Library of NSW show that the 363 public libraries across the state 

experience over 35 million visits per annum, and that their collections, technology and 

library spaces are in considerable demand. 

More than half of the state’s public libraries are housed in buildings that are more than 

30 years old, and built for a time when population catchments were smaller, and the 

services offered by libraries were less expansive than those expected by today’s 

community.  

Contemporary public libraries need to be larger than their predecessors due to higher 

populations in local catchments, space required for programs, IT facilities, community 

activities, study and demand for collections. 

Other drivers of library size needs include the ageing population (older people use 

libraries at a higher rate than younger people), young families in growth centres 

(demand for early literacy collections and programs), and urban consolidation (people 








